Minutes of the Colorado QRP Club meeting, March 14, 2015.
This meeting was held at Milestone Technologies in Aurora, Colorado.

The meeting was called to order by Club President Frank Ivan, K0FEI at 10:35 AM

Frank started off the meeting with introductions all around.

Announcements:
Today's program is by Jay Wilson, W5OLF.  The subject is WSPR.

Frank reminded the group of the CQC net every Monday night at 8:00 PM, on 147.225.

Secretary's report:
Minutes of the January 10, 2015, meeting were circulated among the group at the beginning of the meeting.  They are also available on the Club's web site, www.cqc.org.  It was agreed to dispense with a reading of the minutes.  The minutes were approved. 

Treasurers report:
Roger Wendell, WB0JNR, gave the treasurers report.  The current account balances are as follows:

Checking account:  $293.81

Savings account: $3,176.93

Total balance:  $3,470.74

Income items included:

$18.99 was deposited by Vince, KI0RB, as income from the recent hamfest.

$36.00 in dues were received from new members.

$20.00 in dues were received from member renewals.

Expense items included:

$120.00 due to the CQC.org webhost, and the Fox Hunt home page, for two years.

The Treasurer's Report was approved as read.

Committee reports:
“LowDown” Newsletter:
Frank reported that Dick Schneider, AB0CD, expects the next issue of the “LowDown” to be published next week.  Dick was at the HAMCOM meeting, and thus could not be at the CQC meeting.  Frank said that Dick needs additional help with the “LowDown.”  We also need to find a new printer for the “LowDown,” as the former, free, printer is no longer available.  Anyone wishing to help Dick with the “LowDown” should contact him.

Fox Hunt Committee:  

Four Fox Hunts remain in this winter season.  Tuesday's foxes will be located in Minnesota and Virginia.  Thursday's foxes will be located in New Hampshire and Iowa.  Full details on the Fox Hunts are available at www.qrpfoxhunt.org.  A link to that page can also be found at the Club's web page, www.cqc.org.

Program Committee:
Please let any one of the officers know if you have a program that you would like to present.  As well, let them know if there is a program topic that you would like to hear more about.  The Program Committee has to come up with four programs each year.  The fifth is key day, so no program is needed for that one. Please contact Frank if you wish to serve on the Program Committee.  

Field Day Committees:

The dates for Field Day are Saturday, June 27, 2015, to Sunday, June 28, 2015.
The Cherry Creek Arapahoe Group Campsite is secured and good to go as the Aloha Field Day site.  This is the same site that the Aloha group has used for the several years.  Let Scott, KC0HSV, know if you want to reserve an RV or tent site for Field Day.  We have the Arapahoe site reserved from Thursday at 1:00 PM to Monday at 12:00 Noon.  
The Competitive Field Day site is on Blue Mountain, off Coal Creek Canyon Road, west of Golden.  

The Competitive group needs more individuals to operate, and/or to help with setup and take down.  If there are enough operators they will operate two CW stations, as “2A”, which will permit also having a “GOTA” station for less experienced operators and those who prefer operating phone to CW.  Apparently, the “GOTA” option is not available if the group operates only one transmitter in the “1A” category.  Let Frank, K0FEI, know if you are interested in operating and/or assisting in setup and take down.

CW operators at the Competitive site should expect to be able to work CW at about 25 WPM.  There is no speed or experience requirement for operating either CW or phone at the Aloha site.  Both sites run all radios on battery power, at 5 watts, or less.  The Competitive site logs using laptops and the N1MM logging program on Windows.  The Aloha site logs using scraps of paper and Dixon Ticonderoga pencils, or equivalent.  Both sites are the best two days that one can have in the Ham Radio hobby.  Plan to attend!

Hamfest Committee:
Vince, KI0RB, said that results at the Aurora Hamfest were somewhat disappointing.  There are two more hamfests that he plans to work.  These include the Pikes Peak Hamfest in Monument and the Denver Radio Club Hamfest.  He expects that both of these hamfests will have a greater turnout and thus provide more income for the club.  Vince also said, however, that, “THE CUPBOARD IS BARE!”  Vince says that he has very little to sell at this point.  So, if anyone has anything that they would like to donate to the club, or a basement full of junk radio equipment they would like to sell, let Vince know.  The Club will also take equipment to sell on consignment.  Contact Vince for any of the above.

Old Business:
There was no outstanding old business.

New Business:
HamCom, 2016.  HamCom will again be held in Colorado in 2016.  The location has yet to be announced, but expect it to be in Estes Park.  HamCom is looking for $250.00 in seed money from the CQC Club.  The club has provided a similar amount in years past, although we missed participating in the 2015 HamCom, to be held in July in Bryce Canyon, Utah.  It was moved and seconded, and passed without objection, that we provide $250.00 for HamCom 2016.  Normally the Club received a sufficient return from HamCon to offset the investment of $250.00.

Roger, WB0JNR, brought up the subject of the Club sponsored on air sprints.  The Club has sponsored three such events each year.  Currently, participation is very light in at least some, if not all, of them.  Roger proposed that we simplify the rules for the three contests in an effort to generate more interest and participation.  Frank appointed a committee of Roger, Vince, and Jim, KG0PP, to review the contests, and the rules, and to return to a future meeting with a proposal to modify our current contests.

Marshall, N1FN, reminded all that the Club bylaws require the election of officers at the May General Meeting each year.  Frank appointed Marshall to head the nominating committee.  The Club officers are President, Vice President, Treasurer, and Secretary.   Anyone wishing to run for any of those offices, or to nominate an individual, or to run, can contact Marshall.  Nominations can also be made from the floor at the May meeting.  An individual must be a financial member to vote (ie., dues paid up to current).  Following the election new officers take over the meeting and are in place for the following year.

Frank reminded everyone that the Club also has many standing committees.  One can volunteer for those, as well.

Frank said that Club directors include current officers and the past Club president.  The executive committee includes current officers and past presidents.  Your secretary reminds everyone that my notes on the above may be in error, in which case the Club bylaws prevail.

 Frank then announced that after four consecutive years as Club President, he wants to step down at the end of his current term in May.  Pete, NO2D,  said he wants to step down as Club Secretary in May.

Moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 11:17 AM.  The motion was passed with one Nay vote.

Following a short break, there was “show and tell.”

Following that was the excellent presentation by Jay, W5OLF.

Pete Inskeep, NO2D, CQC Club Secretary.

